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Anthony J. Pagano, Assistant County Counsel 
Atlantic County Department of Law 
1333 Atlantic Avenue 
Atlantic City, New Jersey 08401 
 
Dear Mr. Pagano:  
 
The Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program 
is in receipt of the April 29, 2008 proposed amendment to the Atlantic County District Solid Waste 
Management Plan (County Plan).  The amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan 
deletion of the following facilities:  
• City of Port Republic Transfer Station in the City of Port Republic; 
• Egg Harbor City Transfer Station in the City of Egg Harbor; 
• Chambers Transfer Station in the Township of Egg Harbor; 
• Northfield Compost Facility Burton Avenue (leaves) in the City of  Northfield; 
• Northfield Compost Facility Birch Grove Park (leaves) in the City of Northfield; 
• ACUA Temporary Recycling Center in the Township of Egg Harbor; 
• R&T Castellini Recycling Center in the City of Pleasantville; 
• Atlantic County Tire Slicing Facility in the Township of Egg Harbor; 
• J.C. Miller Excavating Company in Estell Manor; 
• Hamilton Municipal Leaf Composting Facility in the Township of Hamilton; 
• ACUA Enclosed Composting Facility in the Township of Egg Harbor; 
• Joe’s Auto Wreckers Tire Recycling Facility in the Township of Hamilton; 
• Lafayette Utility Company Class B Recycling Center in the Township of  Egg Harbor; 
• Magic Disposal Class A Recycling Center in the Township of Egg Harbor; 
• 3031 Ocean Heights Avenue Class B Recycling Center (Arthur Henry) in the Township of Egg 

Harbor; 
• Anchor Disposal Transfer Station in the Township of Egg Harbor. 
 
Although initiated as a plan amendment, as per N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 7, the deletion of any facility 
which is included in the plan for more than two years but for which a complete permit application 
has not been made, or deletion of any facility which is included in the plan but has not been in 
operation for more than two years can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the 
County Plan deletion of facilities is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 



 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali of my staff at (609) 
984-9773 or by e-mail at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us. 
 
 
    

Sincerely, 
      
      

 
Guy J. Watson, Chief 
Bureau of Recycling and Planning 
 
 
 
 

Cc: Gary Conover, Solid Waste Coordinator 
 
 


